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    Mosier City Council Meeting
February 18th, 2015

Mosier Creek Terrace 6:30 p.m.


Council: Mayor Arlene Burns; Councilors Peny Wallace, Emily Reed, Bill Akin, Jackie Sterner
Staff: City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick
Absent: None     

Audience: Donna and Tom Wehrley, Jan Leininger, Mark Cherniak
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 7:15 p.m. The meeting start time was delayed because of good participation and interest in the Wasco County Town Hall immediately preceding.
ADDITIONS/CORRECTIONS

Addition of Decision to choose a name for the general email address of the City.
BUSINESS FROM THE AUDIENCE

None.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES, January 21st, 2015
Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the Minutes for January 21st, 2015.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
REVIEW/APPROVAL of BILLS and Payroll
Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve bills.  Councilor Akin seconded.  

Motion passed unanimously.

BUSINESS 
1.   Presentation:  Rolling Peace Music Festival Proposal (Marcus Nobel, United Earth)
Mayor Burns introduced Marcus Nobel.  The proposed bicycle and music festival will include other Historic Highway communities like Troutdale and Cascade Locks and The Dalles.  Nobel shared the Tourism study that measured the significant economic impacts of cycling in the Gorge.  United Earth is a not for profit organization that focuses on peace and the environment and the bicycle is where these concepts intersect.  This will be an un-supported ride.  Nobel anticipates that perhaps 100-300 riders will stay in Mosier for three days and that some participants will come from Portland just for the music.  He has already met with Brian Schimmel from the school.  Food Carts can serve the food needs. 

Action Item:  City Manager Fitzpatrick will make a list of those interested in participating in a working group and will connect everyone by email.  
2. Appointment of Mary Lou Perry to Budget Committee
Councilor  Reed made a motion to appoint Mary Lou Perry to the Budget Committee.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion unanimously approved.

3.  Discussion and deliberation on draft letters to Legislature:  Hanford, Mosier Watershed Well Construction Standards
Councilor Akin made a motion to approve sending the letter regarding Hanford concerns.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Councilor Sterner recused herself from voting because of her employment status.  Motion passed.
Councilor Reed made a motion to approve sending the letter regarding Special Well Construction Standards.  Councilor Akin Seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
4. Goal Setting Session:  Council set the 15/16 Goal Setting Session for March 4th at 5:00 pm.
5. Gazebo RFP
Council decided send an RFP for the design and construction of a square shade arbor (see design drawing on the Plum Fund website), with a cost limit of $5,000.00.  The arbor should be simple, not round, and should match the other plaza structures.  Fitzpatrick will send out the RFP.
6.  Email Address:  Council decided that the official general City email address will now be: info@cityofmosier.com.
Committee Reports:
Councilor Akin reported that he has been researching costs for snow plowing equipment and a truck.  Action item:  Fitzpatrick will research insurance and other costs.
Personnel Committee:  Councilor Sterner was appointed to the Personnel Committee.
Council Discussion:

Council discussed the agenda scheduling.  Mayor Burns was concerned that a tightly scheduled agenda would not allow for good discussion.  Councilor Akin suggested that at the moment when a councilor flags that Council does not have the information necessary to make a decision, then someone will be appointed to research the information needed and the item will be tabled until the next meeting.  Councilor Reed suggested that every third meeting could be a workshop or a creative brainstorming session for those items that need that kind of vetting.  Councilors Sterner and Akin would prefer that meetings end at a scheduled time.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.                         Approved this 4th day of March, 2015
                                                                            Attest:

___________________________________      _________________________________

Arlene Burns, Mayor                                          Kathleen Fitzpatrick, City Manager
